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Pay Modernisation Team

(Consultant Contract)


Morar Building

FVPC Division HQ

Old Denny Road

LARBERT

FK5 4SD

Chief Executives (Health Boards)
Cc  Divisional Chief Executives

      All Medical Directors

      All HR Directors

      University Leads

      Pay Modernisation Leads

      SPF / HRF

      BMA Scotland


Date

6th June 2005


Our Ref

PMT22/JB/RY
Enquiries to:

Rona Young
Direct Line:

01324 404219
Email enquiries:
Veronica.young@scotland.gsi.gov.uk
Dear Colleague
Implementing the Consultant Contract (PMT 22)

You will be aware that the Employers Reference Group (Management Steering Group[MSG]) is taking an active interest in a number of issues on the employment agenda.  I am writing to update you on some decisions that were taking by the MSG on 25th May which relate directly to the implementation of the Consultant Contract in Scotland.

Public Holidays

It has been confirmed by the MSG that the number of Public Holidays for consultants on the new contract for the year 2005/06 will remain at 10, as per the terms and conditions of service.  The arrangements for 2006 onwards are currently under debate and any change will require to be negotiated with BMA Scotland..  Therefore Health Boards are asked to identify the 10 Public Holidays for this year in consultation with doctors’ representatives locally and circulate them to employees as quickly as possible.

Discretionary Points

Paragraph 14.4.4 of the Terms and Conditions of Service covers the position of current consultants in receipt  of Discretionary Points on transfer to the new contract, providing for the continued payment of discretionary points held.  However, it does not make specific mention about protecting eligibility for discretionary points.  It has now come to light that some consultants who became eligible for discretionary points under the old contract became ineligible on moving across to the new contract.  The MSG has considered how to handle this situation and has come to the following conclusion “that paragraph 14.4.4 of the Terms and Conditions specifically protects the payment of discretionary points currently held, but makes no specific mention of protecting eligibility  for discretionary points. Therefore eligibility for discretionary points falls in its entirety under the Terms and Conditions of the new Consultant Contract”.  
Action: Medical Directors / Directors of HR
Should you have any further questions about the contents of this letter then please do not hesitate to contact the Pay Modernisation Team.

Yours sincerely
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Julie Burgess
Pay Modernisation Director
(Consultant Contract)
and Chair of NPSG


